
Why Labour’s pledges on NHS and
pensions are meaningless

An announcement by the Labour Party that it would invest £45bn in the NHS and
social care over five years as well as protect pensions could be rendered
meaningless by Brexit, Liberal Democrats have said.

Treasury analysis from 2016 estimated that the form of Brexit supported by
the Labour and Conservative parties – a negotiated bilateral agreement as
opposed to membership of the single market – would rob public services of
£36bn EACH YEAR. A botched Brexit could cost the Exchequer up to £45 billion
a year. The government has neither formally rejected this analysis nor
commissioned new figures since the referendum.

Susan Kramer, Liberal Democrat Business spokesperson, said: “In the biggest
fight for the future of our country in a generation, Jeremy Corbyn’s Labour
has let down those who need a strong NHS and a secure pension by voting with
Theresa May on Brexit – not against her. Jeremy Corbyn ordered his MPs to
vote in favour of Article 50 despite the Government making no concessions to
them whatsoever, including on staying in the single market.

“Over the course of a parliament, Labour would have to find many times the
amount they are promising on the NHS and social care just to pay its Brexit
bill. But with trade with Europe set to be hit by an extreme Brexit, how
could this be delivered?

“That’s why Liberal Democrats will give the people a chance to change
Britain’s future by letting them reject a bad Brexit deal, putting a penny on
income tax to rescue the NHS and social care, and reversing Theresa May’s
heartless cuts to school funding.”

Lib Dems replace TV Election Broadcast
with personal message from Tim Farron

The Liberal Democrats have withdrawn their Party Election Broadcast that was
due to air on BBC One in England this evening.  The party is replacing it
with a heartfelt, personal and non-political message from leader Tim Farron
following the heinous attack in Manchester on Monday.

In the emotive and deeply personal message, recorded yesterday, he reflects
on his experience of visiting Manchester for the vigil in Albert Square on
Tuesday night.
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He goes on to talk of his love for Manchester, which he describes as ‘his
capital’ having grown up in Lancashire, about the people he met there on
Tuesday and the human acts of kindness and solidarity in response to the
atrocity. He also says that while those who died will be remembered, the
terrorist who killed them ‘died in vain’ attempting to divide a community
that has rallied together instead.

He ends by quoting the poet Tony Walsh, who spoke at the vigil, saying that
we are ‘all Manchester’ and ‘all Britain’, “whether we were born here or
drawn here”.

Liberal Democrats suspend campaigning
after Manchester tragedy

Tim Farron, leader of the Liberal Democrats, has announced that the party has
suspended all national campaigning until further notice. Tim was due to fly
to Gibraltar today as part of the general election campaign but has cancelled
the trip.

Tim Farron said: “The country is united in grief after this devastating
terror attack. Just as the country is focusing all its thoughts on the
victims and their families, so politicians should come together in solidarity
and respect for the innocent people caught up in this vile attack.

“The emergency services have shown the highest levels of bravery and
professionalism and deserve our deepest thanks.

“The Liberal Democrats will suspend all national campaigning until further
notice.”

Dr Clare Gerada’s letter regarding her
concerns about the NHS’s future:

The Liberal Democrats recently distributed a letter signed by Dr Clare Gerada
setting out her view on the challenges facing the NHS.

Clare absolutely stands by those comments however the letter did contain
incorrect details regarding Clare’s time at the Royal College of General
Practitioners. We thank Clare for publicising her concerns about our NHS and
apologise for the drafting error. Here is the correct version of Clare’s
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letter:

 

Dear,

The NHS has been my life.

I started work as a doctor in 1982. For thirty-five years, I’ve proudly
served our NHS, including senior leadership positions.

One of our proudest institutions is being damaged by a desperate quest for
privatisation by Theresa May’s Conservatives.

Our beloved NHS is at breaking point.

This winter saw the worst ever crisis for A&E departments. 1.2 million of our
elderly people are not getting the care they need. 15% of operations are
cancelled.

We cannot let this vandalism go on any longer. That’s why I am campaigning
for the Liberal Democrats in this election.

The Liberal Democrats are the only party to set out a clear plan to fund the
NHS. A penny on income tax for the NHS will ease the pressure on NHS staff
and patients until long-term solutions can be found.

The future of the NHS is in your hands.

Five more years of Theresa May’s Conservatives will give them free reign for
more and more NHS cuts. Only a vote for the Lib Dems is a vote of confidence
in our NHS.

Best wishes,

Dr Clare Gerada

The Nasty Party is back – Tory
manifesto will hit families from
cradle to grave

With the announcement of the Conservative manifesto today, Theresa May has
shown her true colours. I’ve scarcely seen a colder, more mean-spirited
agenda in my entire career.

There’s no doubt about it: the Nasty party is back. The Tories are hitting
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families from cradle to grave by snatching school lunches from children and
homes from the elderly.

This isn’t hyperbole – the policies speak for themselves.

If Theresa May gets her way, the frail and elderly receiving care in their
own homes will face a ‘Personal Death Tax’, charged against their home. So
the more help you need, the more Theresa May will snatch away when you die.

She’s also cynically taking free school meals away from children, forcing
families to pay themselves. Creating a cost of £1000 for a family with two
children in Year 2 and below.

These changes would hurt over half a million elderly people and almost two
million children! But there is an alternative to this disgraceful and
regressive direction…

The Lib Dems will provide a free hot meal at lunchtime for all primary school
children, and protect our elderly people from the Tories’ devastating
proposals.

Only the Liberal Democrats will stand up to Theresa May’s cold, mean-spirited
Britain, protecting those that need the most help and fighting for more
funding for our schools and hospitals.

If you want to stand with us against Theresa May’s vicious manifesto, support
us today:

Support the Liberal Democrats
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